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Saint Peter’s Primary School

Braehead Road 

Glenburn

Paisley

PA2 8DZ

Head Teacher: Sharon Mazzoni

Telephone 0141 884 2855

Fax: 0141 884 7779

Email – stpetersenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk
Dear Parents/Carers,

Staffing Update

I am delighted to inform you that Mrs Caitlin Maclean has been appointed as Principal Teacher to St Peter’s Primary School on a permanent basis.   Mrs Maclean has been carrying out this role on an acting basis since August 2016.   I am sure you will join me in wishing her every success as she continues to contribute greatly to our school community.
Mrs Margaret Overend, Additional Support Needs Assistant, has left St Peter’s to take up a full time post in another school.   We will miss Mrs Overend very much and I would like to thank her for all her hard work and commitment.   This leaves a 17.5 hour vacancy which will soon be advertised and filled using Renfrewshire Council’s recruitment procedures.   I will update you as soon as I have further information.
We will welcome back Miss Claire Cassidy for a period of 4 weeks (week beginning 26 March 2018).   Miss Cassidy will be an additional member of staff who will be working across some classes in the middle stages during this time.

Religious Life of the School   
Congratulations to many  of our Primary 4 pupils who recently received the Sacrament of First Confession.   This was a very peaceful and prayerful evening.   Well done to all of our pupils who made our school community very proud.   Please continue to pray for them as they prepare to receive First Holy Communion on Sunday 13 May at 12 noon in St Peter’s Church.
Many Primary 7 pupils will join Primary 7 pupils from St Charles’ Primary and St Paul’s Primary on Thursday 3 May 2018 at 7pm in St Mirren’s Cathedral to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation.   Please remember all of our children in your prayers.

Thank you to all who attended the Lenten Cluster Mass in St Peter’s Church on Wednesday 21 March. This was for all families belonging to the St Andrew’s cluster and pupils from St Peter’s took part in the offertory procession.   The theme of the Mass was ‘Making Things New’.
The whole school will attend St Peter’s Church at 10am on Holy Thursday (29 March 2018).   This will mark the end of term.  Please join us if you can.   As you know we are always looking for adults to accompany us during our visits to church, please contact the school office if you are able to help on this date.

A huge thank you, as always to Canon Eddie and Deacon John who support our children, families and staff through their faith journey.

Parents Evening
Thank you to everyone who came along to participate in learning conversations about their child’s progress.   I hope you found the meetings informative and enjoyable.   I know that many of our children were excited to tell you about their achievements and show off their hard work while considering their next steps in learning.   It is in working in partnership with you that we achieve the greatest results for our pupils.
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Thank you so much to our Parent Council who have worked tirelessly throughout the year to organise many fun events and raise a magnificent amount of funds.   As you know, they have been aiming to raise enough money to have stage curtains installed in our school hall.   I am absolutely thrilled to announce that the curtains will be installed on Monday 30 April and Tuesday 1 May.   These will enhance every performance that our children work so hard to prepare and deliver for our entertainment.   Our children will be so very grateful when they see this fantastic addition to our school hall.   These will definitely add the final touches to their displays of skills and talents.     
The next meeting of our Parent Council is 24 April at 6.30pm.   It’s lovely to see some new parent members coming along, thank you.   However, we need more people to attend meetings and help organise events.   We also need new members to take on some of the roles/office bearers.   You will be amazed at the enjoyment and satisfaction to be had by being involved in the group.   Please give this some consideration and give me a call at the school if you wish to discuss any aspect of this.
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Well done  to every pupil who researched, prepared and delivered talks on their chosen career.   Class winners were as follows:

P1 Erin Farr (Zookeeper)



P5 Jessica Raeside (Beautician)
P1/2 Daniel McInness (Aeronautical Engineer)
P5 Callum Kerr (Footballer)

P2/3 Johanna Shibu (Teacher)


P5/6 Andrew Simpson (Game Design)
P3/4 Lucas Corrigan (Game Designer)

P6/7 Hana Gardner (Actress)
P4 Paityn Hillin (Dog Trainer)


P7 Katie McLean (Scientist)

All talks were beautifully presented at our whole school assembly.   Each pupil then completed a voting sheet for our overall winner.   I am very pleased to announce that this year’s winner is Katie McLean, Primary 7.   Katie’s chosen career was a scientist and she wowed the audience by exhibiting a wonderful experiment.   Katie is a well deserved winner and will be Head Teacher for the day on Wednesday 28 March.   All class winners will have an afternoon tea meeting on Wednesday 28 March at 2pm in the Head Teacher’s office with Mrs Lawson and I.

We are looking forward to welcoming any parents/carers, family members or friends who would be willing to come along to our school on Monday 26 March and visit classes to tell the children about their jobs.   Thank you to everyone who has responded.   Please contact the school office if this is something you would be interested in.   Mrs Lawson will arrange a timetable for all guests on the day.
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Thank you so much to Eileen and Angela for continuing to volunteer to coach our netball team.   Eileen and Angela are former parents who give freely of their time to support our children and we are very grateful for this.   St Peter’s Netball Team have been competing in the Eilish Heron League.  Tournaments regularly take place in St Andrew’s Academy and St Peter’s have been performing really well. Well done everyone!
Our pupils continue to ask for a school football team.   If this is an area of interest for you and you would like to contribute to the active and healthy lifestyles of our pupils please contact me at the school.   Full training and support will be provided.
Thank you to Mrs Quinn for providing our  Art Club for many pupils.   The enthusiasm and dedication are second to none!
Active schools continue to provide many lunchtime and after school activities.   Their new programme will begin in term 3 when we return after the spring break.   Thank you to Mrs Maclean (Principal Teacher) and Jamie Forrest (Active schools Coordinator) as well as the many coaches for their continued commitment and enthusiasm.   Any contribution you can make to our curriculum activities will be greatly appreciated.

Homework Activity Club Led by Mr McIntosh (Inclusion Support Assistant)

Some children are enjoying attending our after school homework club which allows children to be supported while completing homework tasks followed by a healthy snack and some physical activity/game.   It is intended that this will become a family activity with parents/carers enjoying the experience.   At present, this opportunity is available Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 3pm onwards.   Please contact me at the school if you are keen to participate in this.
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We are a health promoting school and we encourage our pupils to drink water throughout the day.   Please remember to provide your child with a water bottle (their name should be clearly labelled) which can be refilled throughout the day using our water coolers which are regularly maintained by Renfrewshire Council.

Eco Garden and School Grounds  [image: image6.png]Green Flag
Award Holder




We were recently visited by Archie White who is lead officer of Renfrewshire Council’s unpaid workforce.   He spent some time in our ECO garden and devised a plan to clear the area so that our children can begin using it again.   He was contacted by Mr McIntosh and asked if he could help in our plea to improve school grounds – thank you!
We are currently looking for ways to improve our playground.   A planning event will take place on Friday 23 March to gather ideas.   Please come along and share your thoughts!
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Mrs Campbell and our Fairtrade Group are organising a Toy and Sweet tuck during lunchtime on 27 March.   Items will cost between 40p and £1.20.   This is always a popular event with our children.
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This was a wonderful day (despite having to postpone due to bad weather).   Our school was full of fabulous characters and our pupils enjoyed a story or two or three………… (
Daffodil Tea   
    

During the last week of term the nursery are having their annual Daffodil Tea and Easter Bonnet parade.   This year the date is Tuesday 27 March.   It is such a lovely spring celebration and a great opportunity for the nursery community to come together.   For further information and times, please contact  Mrs Lawson or the nursery staff.   Look out for the photos on our website.
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Primary 7 will enjoy their residential outing to Lockerbie Manor from 21 March – 23 March.   They will experience many fun activities while developing lots of confidence and team building skills.   Look out for our fantastic pictures appearing on the web site. 
Parking (Health and Safety)

Please note that the school car park is for staff only.   There will be exceptions made where appropriate but parents must not park here in general to protect the safety of all children.   I must also remind you that it is important to adhere to the signs located around the school to ensure the wellbeing of all.

Community Partners

I am delighted that our community Police (PC Bruce Heron) continue to visit our school and support our pupils.   They are doing a fabulous job of ensuring that our pupils and their families make positive contributions to the Glenburn community.   Laura Devine, our Community Engagement Officer is working very hard to improve the lives of all our young people living in Glenburn.   We can achieve greatness by working together.
I would like to wish you all a wonderful holiday when it comes.   Enjoy some precious family time.   
As always, if you have any concerns regarding your child, please do not hesitate to contact me at the school.

Yours sincerely

S. Mazzoni

Head Teacher
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Career Day Monday 26 March 2018
Please tear off and return to school office

Name ______________________


Job title______________________

Child’s name________________


Class_________________________
Dates for your Diary
March
Monday 19

3-4pm

P6 & P7 Art Club
Tuesday 20

11am

P4 Lenten Service




2pm

Meeting Energy Consumption Management Representative




3.30-4.30pm
St Paul’s & St Peter’s staff meeting to discuss learning & 






teaching within writing
Wednesday 21


PATHS coordinator here in St Peter’s







Primary 7 at Lockerbie Manor until Friday 23 March




7pm

Lenten Cluster Mass in St Peter’s Church – all welcome

Thursday 22

9.50-10.40
Whole school assembly

Friday 23

2.30-3.00pm
P7 return from Lockerbie Manor




3-4pm

Playground Planning Meeting in dinner hall (drop in)

Monday 26



Miss Claire Cassidy here all day working across P4 & P5






Parents/Carers/Family members visiting classes to talk






about careers

Tuesday 27

11am

P1 – P3 Lenten Service (Deacon John)




Friday 27



‘Sit beside your friend day’ organised by fundraising group






(school funds)




9.30am
Whole school assembly (Expressive Arts)




4-6pm

Movie Club (organised by Parent Council)

We wish you all a very happy and holy Easter. [image: image14.png]


                         

Have a wonderful holiday.

Look ahead to April

Monday 16

9am

School reopens to staff and pupils

Tuesday 17



P7 Retreat (St Peter’s and St Paul’s pupils)




2-2.45pm
Citizenship Group Meetings

Wednesday18


P4 Retreat

Thursday 19

1.30-2.30pm
Seasons for Growth (Homelink) session

Friday 20

am 

P3/4 visit to Limetree Larder (chocolate factory)
Monday 23

3-4pm

P4 &P5 Art Club




am

HT at St James’ PS (Cluster Meeting)




6.30pm
Parent Council Meeting Please come along

Wednesday 25
10am

Bishop John visiting P7 Confirmandi

Thursday 26

3.15-4.15
Staff meeting

Friday 27



‘Sit beside your friend day’ organised by fundraising group






(school funds)




9.30am
Whole school Assembly (Expressive Arts)




4-6pm

Movie Club (organised by Parent Council)

Monday 30



Curtain Installation in school hall
Look ahead to May
Tuesday 01



Curtain installation in school hall

Thursday 03



Non uniform day (chocolates or bottle donation for






‘Spring Fling’




7pm

P7 Confirmation in St Mirrens’ Cathedral

Friday 04



In-Service Day (Staff only, pupils do not attend)

Monday 07



Holiday

Tuesday 08

9am

School reopens to staff and pupils




9.45-10.30 
Citizenship Group Meetings

Thursday 10

10am

Whole school attending Mass in St Peter’s Church






(Ascension Thursday)

Sunday 13 

12noon
P4 Holy Communion in St Peter’s Church

Monday 14

3-4pm

After school Art Club for P2 & P3

Thursday 17

1.30pm
P1 Induction Afternoon (for new entrants to P1 in 






August 2018)

Friday 18 



Annual progress reports to all parents/carers today




3.30-4pm
Spring Fling (organised by Parent Council)

Monday 21

3-4pm

P2 & P3 Art Club

Tuesday 22

7-9pm

Parent Council Liaison Meeting at Council Chambers






Renfrewshire House

Wednesday 23


PATHS coordinator here

Thursday 24

1.30pm
P1 Induction Afternoon (for new entrants to P1 in






August 2018)



Friday 25 



Holiday

Monday 28



Holiday

Tuesday 29 

am

M&M Productions perform “The Railway Children” to whole






School with workshop for P7



Wednesday 30
9.45-10.30
Citizenship Group Meetings




6.30pm
Parent Council Meeting

Thursday 31



DHT at Leadership Conference

June 2018

Friday 01 June
10am

First Friday Mass




7pm

Ladies Night (organised by Parent Council)

